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Newsletter No. 6 - Term 1 ï Week 7        14 March 2019 

 
 

FROM THE ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL 

 

     
 

After a lovely long weekend the students and teachers of Kalinda arrived on Tuesday morning with 

bright eyes and wide smiles and what a buzz has continued through the week!  

 

Our week began with our School Review Validation Day on Tuesday. Each school in the Department of 

Education takes part in a full review every 4 years. It is a wonderful time of reflection and leads towards 

creating our new Strategic Plans. Whilst preparing for a review is often laden with paperwork and 

revised policies, the opportunity to reflect on the wonderful things about Kalinda - as well as letting our 

minds wander to new and exciting paths for the future - is truly an honour. Our panel consists of 

Monash University Reviewer Winsome Warren, Acting Senior Improvement Leader Kerrie Anderson, 

Karen Rouda and Lauren Hopkins, Learning Specialists Michelle Anderson and Dani Thomas, 

Challenge Partners (local Principals) Kate Perkins and Elaine Wilson. Thank you also to Andrea Badlee 

who stepped in at the last minute to represent School Council as President Lachlan Williams wasnôt 

available. Over the next few weeks the panel will reconvene to conduct some of the fieldwork driven by 

the key questions identified on Tuesday.  

 

For me, the best part of the review was having a chance to share the information from our Parent, Staff 

and Student forums held last year. The feedback and ideas we gained in those forums gave us a real 

insight into what our community values and envisions for our students. We also had 3 groups of 

students from 3-6 join the panel to answer some questions around school improvement, teaching and 

learning and Student Leadership and voice. Our students were absolutely fantastic and the panel was 

astounded by their articulate and thoughtful contributions. Thank you so much to those students who 

took the opportunity to really shape our future. 

 

This week we saw our Foundation students attend school for their first Wednesday of the year. Visiting 

their classrooms and seeing our newest students reading and writing, counting, problem solving and 

sharing ideas never fails to amaze me after just 7 weeks at school! Their progress, resilience and joy is a 

testament to the hard work by the Kalinda team ï teachers, parents and children!  

It has been really lovely seeing our 1-6 classes thinking about what it means to be a part of a 

Community in their CBL investigations. From our 5/6s holding their own parliamentary debates 

(surprisingly demure!), 3/4s designing a city using principles of STEM, to the 1/2s building their own 

city in Visual Arts it has been really lovely to hear students talking about their place in local and global 

communities.  
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All of our óClubsô are up and running and are certainly popular! If your child hasnôt been along to visit 

yet, encourage them to try one of the lunchtime opportunities on offer!  
 

Mondays:  Senior Choir with Mrs Butler 

Tuesdays: State School Spectacular rehearsal (members only) 

Wednesdays: Chess with Mr Clyde 

   Senior Rock Band with Mrs Setford 

Thursdays:  Junior Choir with Mrs Butler 

Robotics with Mr Booth 

   3/4 Sport with Mr Kenna 

Fridays: Lego and Mindfulness Colouring with Mrs Browne and Mrs Woolcock 

 

Thank you to those staff who run these clubs on a voluntary basis, our students are very lucky to have so 

much on offer!  

 

Have a lovely week Kalinda, I encourage you to find ways to be Kind, Respectful and Resilient: both 

with others and with yourself!  

 

Lauren Hopkins  

Assistant Principal 
 

 

We are Kind    We are Resilient  We are Respectful 
 
 

Ev ents Calendar  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

WORKING BEE DATES THROUGHOUT THE YEAR 
The more the merrier!   Please help on at least one of these dates, if you can. 

Sunday sessions: May 5th, May 25th, June 23rd, September 15th, November 24th 
Saturday sessions:  March 23rd, August 17th,  

March 2019 
 

18th March  School Council Meeting 
19th March   School Photos 
23rd March  Working Bee 

25 March to 29 March Grade 5/6 Camp 
26th March  Hot Cross Bun orders close 
 
 

FORWARD PLANNING DATES: 

3rd April Grandparents and special friends 
afternoon for Foundation students 

4th April Special Food Day - Hot Cross Buns 
5th April Term 1 concludes, early dismissal, 

2.30pm 
23rd April Term 2 commences 
25th April Anzac Day Public Holiday 
1 May Parent Information Night 
8th May Mothersô Day Stall 
14th to 16th May  NAPLAN Assessments 

 

 

Forward planning continued: 

22 May  Open Night 
15 June School Disco 
28 August Fathersô Day Stall 

 

Term Dates 2019 
 

Term 1: 29 January to  April 5 
Term 2: 23 April to  28 June 
Term 3: 15 July to  20 September 
Term 4: 7 October to  20 December 
 
CANTEEN ROSTER 

Monday, 18 March Simone R 
Wednesday 20 March Elyse W 
Thursday 21 March Peter W 
Friday 15 March Tarsha T (9.30am) 
   Lyn K (12pm) 
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Pupil of the Week 
 

CLASS STUDENT NAME SUCCESSFUL ACTIVITY 

As there has not been an Assembly for the past couple of weeks, those students whose names were 
published last week will also be presented with their Pupil of the Week certificates at this weekôs Assembly. 

FS Charlie J Showing respect and using manners within our classroom 

12B Amos B Always writing with enthusiasm and creativity 

12B Kayla M An excellent Term 1 in all areas!  You give everything a go and 
always try your hardest 

12K Sara B Using brilliant ówowô words in her story about a beach.  Your 
ówowô words were so good, I thought I was actually at the 
beach! 

12R Freya VG Showing the virtue ñBraveryò and being thoughtful of others 

12P Ryder H Consistently working hard to achieve personal bests with his 
handwriting this week 

12T Molly N Molly, you pursued your personal best in spelling. Well done! 

34B Cade H Always being an enthusiastic learner in any subject!  You are a 
delight to have in 34B! 

34F Alyssa S Continuing to work at her personal best at all tasks.  You are a 
great role model! 

34F Hugo VG Being such a responsible person and always remembering his 
Bin Monitor duty 

34F Stephanie W Demonstrating the virtues of the Golden Rule and being a 
valued class member 

34H Mijia Z Always doing your very best.  Your hard work and effort is 
always out of this world!! 

34H Casey C Amazing ideas and imagination during Writerôs Workshops this 
week 

34J Billie J Pursuing your personal best in all learning environments 

34J Antonio C Your outstanding persuasive writing piece during Writerôs 
Workshop 

34S Sadie G Being a quiet superstar! You have amazing ideas and have 
really worked hard on 3D and 2D objects in your learning 

34S Jordan S Always being creative and sharing his knowledge confidently in 
class discussions 

56C Ahyun M Always doing the órightô because it is the right thing to do. Well 
done 

56C Zach P Working really hard and focusing in class to gain a true 
understanding of óRenamingô when subtracting numbers 

56C Yifei W Her last day at Kalinda Primary School.  We will miss you Yifei! 
Best of luck at your new school 

56L Flinders W Believing in yourself.  This is the first secret to success 

56L Heidi C Being a supportive classmate to your peers 

56L Mia D Pursuing your personal best during Literacy! 

56M Free G The gentle and caring way you helped a new student and 
included them during Buddy Time 

56M Olive C Embracing her role as school leader and proactively taking 
steps to improve our school 

56T Taylan C Taking charge of his learning and making decisions that 
enable him to get involved in every task 
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Notices sent home to Families ï 8th March to 14th March 

 

 

Notice Distributed to: Due Date: 

Arts Captain Application form Year 6 only expired 

 
 
 
 
 
 

CANTEEN NEWS 

 

The Canteen is open on Mondays, Wednesdays, Thursdays and Fridays for lunch orders 
and every day for icy poles. 

 

Canteen volunteers continue to be needed. We especially need volunteers for Fridays.  
You can sign up at the following link volunteersignup.org/XJ3WF 
 

Special Food Day, 4th April 

A reminder that orders for the Hot Cross Buns close on 
Tuesday 26th March.  A special reminder that as 
years 5 and 6 will be in Canberra, their orders will need 
to be placed before they leave.  
 

Birthday Cup-Cakes 
If your child is celebrating a birthday, you can order a special cup-cake from the Canteen for just 
$2.50, which your child can collect at Recess. Please see the note that was sent home on 
Monday for further details (or we have spares at the Office). Please be aware that the cup-cake 
will be for the consumption of the birthday child only, as students cannot share food. 
The note will need to be given to the Canteen directly, for confirmation of the order. 
 
Justine 
Canteen Manager 
 
 
 

PHOTO DAY ï MARCH 19 

 

Countdown   Just 4 Days to go! 
Have you placed your order online? 

 

MSP Photography will again be taking our school photos this year on 19th 
March. 
 

Each child has been provided with a personalised envelope for their photo.  
There will be an individual code on each envelope for placing orders on 
the MSP website.   
 

If your child has lost their envelope, we can provide spare ones at the school 
Office; however, these allow for cash only. 
 

Sibling photos can again be taken on the day.  Sibling photo instructions are 
also available at the school Office. 

 

http://volunteersignup.org/XJ3WF
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Sports Desk 

 
Division Swimming Carnival 
Based upon their outstanding performance at the Ringwood North District 
Swimming Carnival, Ava, Charlotte, Chloe and Zoe were invited to compete 
(in the event/s that they óqualifiedô for) against students of the same gender 
and age from other schools in the Maroondah/Manningham Division. Ava, 
Zoe, Charlotte and Chloe competed in the 4 X 50m Freestyle Relay, and 
Ava also competed in the 50m Butterfly. It was reported that the girls all 
swam really well on the day; in the relay they finished in fourth place, Ava 
also finished in fourth place in the butterfly. We wish the girls all the best 
with their swimming moving forward.  

 
 
AFL Clinics 
AFL Victoria and Norwood Football Club have delivered AFL Clinics to our Foundation, Grade 3/4 
and Grade 5/6 classes over the past couple of weeks. Some classes were lucky enough to have 
their sessions delivered by Jayde Van Dyke who currently plays for Carlton Football Club in the 
AFLW competition. The students participated in a number of different activities and minor games 
while practising their AFL skills. If your child really enjoyed this AFL 
experience please contact Sarah Knight on 0459133561 or email 
njfc.auskick@gmail.com for more information on how your child can 
be involved in AFL outside of school.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FUNDRAISING and PARENTS and FRIENDS NEWS 
 

The Easter Egg Drive is on! 
Please see the flyer that was sent home with your child, with 
the raffle tickets attached. 
Donations of eggs and other óEaster-yô things can be provided 
straight to the classroom. 
 
Donôt forget - bonus tickets for early raffle ticket purchasers! 

 

mailto:njfc.auskick@gmail.com
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NOTICES FOR PARENTS 
 

ABSENCES  
Parents are required to enter their child or childrenôs absences directly on Compass. Your childôs 
teacher receives this notification.  
There is a Government requirement for schools to contact parents/guardians in the event of 
absence where no advice is received on Compass as soon as practicable on the day of a 
studentôs absence.  Parents can assist and help eliminate unnecessary phone calls by 
completing any absence details in Compass promptly when your child is away or going to be 
away.  
 
It is a legal requirement for students to attend school every day of the school term. There is a 
huge correlation between student attendance and positive student outcomes.  
Should your family be going on a family holiday during term time these details should be entered 
onto Compass. Additionally, written notice must be received by the Principal to approve the 
absence. 
 
 
COMMUNICATION with your TEACHER  
Communication with your classroom teacher is really important. Teachers will communicate with 
you in person, via Compass newsfeeds, emails and with written notes.  
Teachers are not always available to speak with you before and after school and are not 
available during their class time to speak to a parent, so we recommend email as a very 
effective method of interaction for most situations, or even to request a time to get together.  
Staff will respond to emails between 8am and 5pm and must respond to emails within 2 working 
days. Teachers cannot necessarily see their emails when they are working with students 
throughout the day in class. If a matter is urgent a phone call to the office from a parent is the 
best approach or send a hard copy note.  
Any changes to pick up or information that must be passed onto your child and teacher will 
always be passed on from the office.  
Thanks for your understanding of this. 
 
 

Child Safety - Parents and students crossing Kalinda Road 
It was recently reported that parents have been seen taking their children across Kalinda road 
just adjacent to the Stadium on Monday. 
 
As a matter of high importance for students and traffic safety, please use the supervised 
crossing adjacent to the school gates. 
 

Mass Choir 
Twenty grade 5/6 students are members of the Mass Choir in the Victorian State 
School Spectacular 2019.  The students will be performing with 1300 singers 
from primary and secondary schools across Victoria. The concert consists of a 
cast of over 3000, a 64 - piece orchestra, 1200 mass dancers, 30 lead vocalists 
and puppeteers! We are very excited to be participating in such a fabulous event. 
The two concerts will be held on Saturday the 14th of September.  
 
Congratulations to the following students for gaining a position in the Mass Choir: 
Jack C, Zara L, Thomas V Den A, Isabelle W, Sophie S, Gemma I, Sophie C, Ruby H, Aaron R, 
Charli R, Georgia McK, Heidi C, Alana W, Emma F, Dhana S, Eleanor W, Savanna H,  
Amelie G-J, Olivia H, Hope B. 
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KALINDA COMMUNITY NOTICE BOARD 
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